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A meeting of the Palomar College Tenure & Evaluations Review Board was held on May 6 2013  in AA-140
	Members Present
	Sandra Andre, Carol Bruton, Melinda Carrillo, Berta Cuaron, Barb Kelber, Russ McDonald, , Christine Moore, Susan Snow, Lesley Williams, Tami Weintraub 


	Members Absent        
	Shannon Lienhart

	Call to Order
Minutes of April 1, 2013
Updates
Article 17 Revisions

Revised Forms for Review Reports


	The meeting was called to order at 3:30 p.m.   
To approve the minutes of April 15, 2013.  MSC Kelber, Weintraub.  All in favor.
Barb Kelber told TERB members that, as she updated the Final Review Report forms, she noticed that the change from “Substandard Performance” to “Needs Improvement” caused an inconsistency in the language for the evaluation categories.  TERB members recommended using the full phrase “Performance Needs Improvement” in the head note and in the final ratings to allow for the necessary parallel, and noted that using simply “Needs Improvement” for each element would be most straightforward.  
Barb provided an update on the May 3rd Chairs & Directors Meeting, at which she spoke about the changes to Article 17 and requested feedback from them. 

Barb offered the last revision of Article 17, noting that the goal is to present it to the PFF and District by May 23rd, the last negotiation session, in order to have it in place for the August 7th New Faculty Orientation.
TERB reviewed the draft, with Barb highlighting the most recent or notable revisions.  In particular, she addressed the following:

17.3 Part-time Faculty -- Now references Article 20, which has additional negotiated language regarding discipline expertise and the Preferential list.

17.6.1  Specifies that probationary faculty shall be evaluated in a full contract load.

17.6.7 Stipulates a meeting with probationary faculty members to review their spring progress, preventing any spring problems from being overlooked until the following fall.

17.6.9 Addresses the intention of the Improvement Plan process.
17.6.17 Barb noted that an Improvement Plan template will be included in the appendix.

17.7.2 - 17.7.14  TERB members discussed the items related to the Evaluation Appeals Committee, particularly the language regarding the representation for the appellant and the Tenure and Evaluations Committee (TEC).  Barb will incorporate TERB’s suggestions in the final draft.
Barb also noted that if the Academic Calendar changes require changes to the deadlines, an MOU could be negotiated as needed.

17.8.3 and 17.8.6 Added to establish the peer evaluation process for faculty members in a shared 50/50 percent load. 

17.9 Affirms that data collected from the Palomar Outcomes Database, or any other observations outside of the processes of Article 17, will not influence faculty evaluations.
This item will be brought back.

	Meeting Adjourned 

	Meeting adjourned at 4:30 p.m. 


	Next Meeting
	August 26, 2013, 3:30 p.m, AA-140    
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